Arrangements for School Admission Appeals - Covid-19

The DfE has now provided an update to say that in light of the current COVID-19 pandemic a number of
organisations have contacted them asking for advice regarding school admission appeals. In particular, how to
overcome the challenges posed by social distancing to in person appeal hearings.

In response to these queries the Department is currently drafting urgent temporary regulation measures which
will disapply certain elements of the School Admission Appeal Code. The aim of the regulations is to give
admissions authorities as much flexibility as possible to manage appeals in a way that best suits their local
circumstance. It is anticipated that the regulatory changes will come into force on the 24 April 2020.
Specifically, the new regulations, which will be in force until 31 January 2021, will:

e Disapply the requirement that appeal panels must be held in person and instead give flexibility for the
panel hearing to take place either in person, by telephone, video conference or through paper-based
appeals where all parties can make representations in writing;

o Relax the rules with regards to what happens if one of the three panel members withdraws (temporarily
or permanently) to make it permissible for the panel to continue with and conclude the panel as a panel
of two; and

e Amend the deadlines relating to appeals for the time that the new regulations are in force.

It has, however, been highlighted by the Department that the regulations will not remove any of the clerking
duties for admissions appeals. In addition, parents will retain the right to lodge a maladministration complaint if
they are unhappy with the way their appeal has been administered.

The regulations are currently pending Parliamentary approval. We will provide a further update once the
regulations and guidance are available.

In advance of Primary National Offer Day we hope that this information about the forthcoming regulations will
assist you in providing guidance to your schools about planning for upcoming appeals.

The full announcement with additional information on the proposals is available

at https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/admission-appeals-for-school-places/coronavirus-covid-19-
school-admission-appeals
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